Planning &
'@'SW Infrastructure

Mr Ron Moore Our ref : 13/054082
General Manager

Blacktown City Council

PO Box 63

BLACKTOWN NSW 2148

Attention: Glennys James

Dear Mr Moore

Extension of Time- Planning Proposal for Blacktown Local Environmental Plan
1988 (Amendment No 233) — to rezone a number of lots at Riverbank Drive and
The Ponds Boulevard, The Ponds (PP_2011_BLACK_007_00)

I refer to Council’'s email dated 4 March 2013 advising of the current status of the
above Planning Proposal.

| have determined as delegate of the Minister, in accordance with section 56(7) of the
Environmental Planning and Assessment Act, 1979, to amend the Gateway
Determination dated 31 August 2012 for PP_2011_BLACK_007_00.

The Gateway Determination is amended by extending the time for the completion of
the Planning Proposal by an additional 6 months. The Planning Proposal is now due
for completion by 27 September 2013. '

Council’'s request for the Department to draft and finalise the Local Environmental
Plan should be made as soon as possible.

Should you have questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr Peter Goth,
Regional Director of the Department of Planning and Infrastructure’s Sydney West
Region on (02) 9860 1174.

Yours sincerely
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Neil McGaffin

Executive Director
Rural & Regional Planning

Bridge St Office 23-33 Bridge St Sydney NSW 2000 GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001 DX 22 Sydney
Telephone: (02) 9228 6111 Facsimile: (02) 9228 6191 Website planning.nsw.gov.au



